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Notice of Serious Incident 

Case Number: 023259 

Date of Incident: 8/15/2024 

Date Received: 8/16/2024 

 

Facility Name: Piney Ridge Treatment Center 

Facility Number: 203 

Incident Type: Dual 

Report Description: On 08/14/2024,  
reported to a staff member that  had let her, and peer  

 use her nicotine vape on more than one occasion.  was 
suspended pending internal investigation, and a  call was placed and accepted  

 spoke to the two residents on 8/16/24. 

 

Interim Action Narrative: Staff placed on leave pending investigation. 

 

 

Maltreatment Narrative:    
 
 

  and another Piney Ridge patient  said they went 
with  to an area of the facility that does not have cameras so they could use her 
nicotine vape. She let them use her nicotine vape. Then they went to another area in the 
facility with no cameras. They vaped there again, and they vaped in one of the girls? 
bedrooms.  will likely be in Piney Ridge for another six months, probably.                                          

 

 

Licensing Narrative:  8/19/2024 - The provider reported incident was reviewed by the 
Licensing Specialist. Licensing specialist spoke with the facility concerning the residents 
having access to employee's personal belongings. The facility has implemented new 



 
 

 

 

policies concerning the personal belongings and cell phones being placed in a secure 
location while on the floor. 9/11/2024 -  finding requested from supervisor. 
9/16/2024, facility inquired if ICA could be lifted due to unsubstituted finding per 
documentation from  9/17/2024, Program Coordinator inquired if staff member 
would receive training. Facility reported staff member would receive additional training of 
boundaries and zero tolerance of any type of abuse. Program Coordinator requested 
documentation once training is completed. 10/9/2024 - Licensing specialist followed up 
with the facility for confirmation of retraining dates and documentation. Facility response 
was that the employee was not retrained as they are no longer working at the facility.  
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